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Auckland bank branches holding back workers from the regions.  
 
The Backpacker Youth Adventure Travel Association (BYATA) of New Zealand is asking major banks in 
Auckland why they continue to hold back young, international working holiday makers from receiving bank 
accounts, delaying their ability to fill thousands of available jobs both in Auckland and across nationwide 
regions.  
 
Sharyn Hight – Manager of BUNAC is one of New Zealand’s leading youth travel companies and brings in 
over 3000 young people to New Zealand each year, has confronted this issue head on: 
 
“I have approached all of the major banks in Auckland they have told me that Work Holiday Visa holders 
are low value customers and not a priority. They are focussing on migrants and are swamped”  
 
Feedback to BYATA is that the banks in Auckland and across major youth centres such as Queenstown 
consider these young international workers as low value and, as such, assign them low priority for 
processing account opening. Without bank accounts, workers are unable to apply for IRD numbers, or 
accept employment. 
 
BYATA is calling on the major banks of New Zealand to exercise the famous New Zealand hospitality to 
these visitors and simply speed up the process, so that they can get out there and work.  
 
Chairman of BYATA Chris Sperring is flabbergasted by the position of these banks; “given how straight 
forward and easy it is to set up a bank account, delays are unacceptable when kiwi businesses are crying 
out for staff and it could be their own bank that’s the hold-up in getting someone onboarded.” 
 
With regional workforce pressures in every industry, these delays are hurting small New Zealand businesses 
who are unable to hire these available workers and capitalize on the increased incoming summer trade.  
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About Backpacker Youth and Adventure Tourism Association - BYATA                                                          
BYATA is a not-for-profit association acting as the independent voice of the backpacker and adventure 
tourism sector of New Zealand. With a growing member base of 130+ members nationwide, BYATA 
advocates on behalf of our members with relevant stakeholders including Tourism New Zealand, 
Immigration, Hospitality New Zealand, and more. BYAYA empowers our members to make informed 
business decisions by sharing specific industry related data with our members. New Zealand Hostel 
Association (NZHA) is a sub-group of BYATA and specialises in offering support and advocating on behalf of 
New Zealand hostels. Visit BYATA’s website for more information and follow us on LinkedIn. 
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